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  WINTER!  BRR!  Means hot cocoa, fuzzy socks, cold nights, frosty mornings. 
 
WINTER EVENTS-Visit www.christianaboro.com and click on 
“Event Calendar” to view all upcoming winter events, if any, in Christiana. 

 
“Light up Christiana” Festivities-Homes and yards were beautifully decorated with lights, 
inflatable figures, various decorations and with the luminaries sold by The Lions Club of 
Christiana.  Christiana was definitely lit up and PP&L sends their thanks. (LOL) The following 
homes were awarded cash prizes as winners in the following categories for their decorations: 
 
Santa’s Choice Uptown $150********Andy Leaman-123 Elizabeth Street 
Santa’s Choice Downton $150******Amber Rae & Ryan Gatchel-4 S. Bridge Street 
Santa’s Choice Honorable Mention $100***Bob Shivery-28 Elizabeth Street 
New Addition $100****************Paul Desmond-229 Harrison Avenue 
Original Christmas $100*********Susan Gregg-21 W. Slokom Avenue 
Crowd Favorite $100*************Gary & Jeremi Fisher-11 Pine Street 

 
CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL THE WINNERS!! 

 
Moore’s Memorial Library/www.christianalibrary.org 9 West Slokom Ave., Phone 610.593.6683 
Hours: Mon/Wed/Fri/Sa 10am-4pm; Tue/Thurs 1-7pm  
Visit website for all upcoming events! 
 
Christiana Lions Club /www.facebook.com/ChristianaLionsClub  325 N Bridge St., Phone:  610.593.7134 
Monthly sub sales every 3rd Saturday.  Call 610.593.6945 to pre-order your sub.  $4 per sub and made fresh 
day of sale.  Proceeds help the Christiana Lions Park.  Like them on Face Book! 
 
Christiana Fire Company/www.christianafire.com  214 S Bridge St. Phone:  610.593.2142 
Visit website for all upcoming events! 
 

 άEMPTY BOWLS DINNERέ is an event with soup served in a handmade bowl.  This simple soup dinner 
event brings art and the community together.  All proceeds will be donated to The Octorara Food Cupboard.  
Steve and Jewel Shivery have graciously allowed the dinner to be held at 15 Chantry Place.  The Empty Bowls 
Dinner will be held on Saturday, March 24, 2017 from 5:00-7:00 PM.  Tickets are $12 per person.  For more 
information on this event which, will help feed those in need, and if there is a group interested in making the 
bowls for this event please call Denise Martzall, 610.883.7213.  

 
Borough Council Meetings are the first Tuesday of each month, 7:00 pm at the Borough Office, 10 West 
Slokom.  Everyone is welcome to attend! 

 
This winter be a good neighbor and help an elderly neighbor or resident who is unable to 
shovel their driveway, walkway, steps, etc. 

http://www.christianaboro.com/
http://www.christianalibrary.org/
http://www.facebook.com/ChristianaLionsClub
http://www.christianafire.com/


 

When will I receive my Water/Sewer/Trash Bill?  
Water used in October, November and December is bill ed during the first week of January (4th Quarter) . 
Trash is billed quarterly.  Exact payment due date is printed on your bill.  Bills are due 30 days from the date of 
billing.  Property info as well as the dollar breakdown for each service must be with your payment. 
**Please pay bill(s) on time in order to avoid late fees, administrative fee and/or service termination**   

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ORDINANCE REMNDERS 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Emergency Management requests that residents within the 
borough update their information if you or someone in your 
household might require assistance during an emergency.  If you 
or a loved one is wheelchair bound, require oxygen or have any 
issues which may require assistance, please forward your 
information and situation to the Christiana Borough Office, PO 
Box 135, Christiana, PA  17509.  You may also email your 
information to christianaboro@comcast.net.  The information 
will then be forwarded to the appropriate Borough Emergency 
Agency.   
 

 

 

 

Water/Sewer Emergencies 
If you notice running water on any of the 
streets in the borough or detect an issue 
with the water and/or sewer lines please 
contact the Borough office immediately at 

610.593.5199.  
Emergencies after hours call:  717.823.8855 

Borough Manager: Carol Pringle 
Phone:  610.593.5199 
Hours: Mon/Tues/Thurs 8:30am-4:30pm 
             Wed/Fri 8:30am ɀ 12noon 

Trash/Recycle Collection January – April 2018 

Collection Day:  MONDAY  
 
The following is the rescheduled holiday collection date: 
Memorial Day:  Tuesday, May 29th (replaces Monday, May 28th) 
Independence:  Day No Change 
Labor Day:          Tuesday, September 4th (replaces Monday, September 3rd 
Christmas Day:  No Change 
 

Yard waste:   April 2, 16 and 30;  
White Goods (Large Appliances) and Tire Collections: April 14 
 
Please mark your calendars accordingly and have all refuse and recyclables at 
curbside before 5:00 AM on collections days. 
 

Reminder:  All cardboard boxes must be broken down for disposal. 
 
The entire 2018 month to month trash collection schedule can be found on the event 

calendar on the borough website. ( www.christianaboro.com) 

THANK YOU! 
To Gail and Lloyd Murphy 
of Atglen Borough for the 
donation of the 1995 Ott 
Jackson pencil sketch of 
historical sites in Christiana 
Borough. 

 
Smoke Alarms saves lives!  Make it a 
practice to change your batteries when 
you change the time on your clocks.  So, 
when it’s time to “spring” ahead on 
 March 11, 2018 remember to change the 
batteries in your smoke alarms. 

 
The Residential Rental Unit Inspection Ordinance was adopted 
on December 5, 2017 by Christiana Borough Council and will be 
implemented the 1st quarter of 2018.  All non-owner occupied 
residential units will be required to be inspected every two 
years. 
 
All landlords will receive more in-depth information in the near 
future regarding the implementation of this new ordinance. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Christmas Trees  
 

Christmas trees can be 
piled in the left corner of 

the parking lot of the 
Lions Club Park for 

mulching in the spring.  
This is a service of the 

Lions Club to the residents 
of Christiana.  It is for 

Christmas trees only, not 
other yard waste. 

Thank you for your 
cooperation. 

 

mailto:christianaboro@comcast.net


 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Snow Removal Ordinance 180  
Cold winter weather has arrived! (UGH) which brings along snow and ice; which means you must have the snow/ ice 
removed from your sidewalks within 24 hours after the snow/ice stops falling.  If you are unable to remove the ice, 
you are required to apply an ice melt or sand or similar abrasive to prevent people from falling.  You are also 
reminded that it is illegal to throw snow/ice onto a public roadway or to pile it up against a fire hydrant.  Stiff 
penalties will apply for these violations. 
 

~~ALL BOROUGH ORDINANCES WILL BE ENFORCED~~ 
You can drop by the Borough Office during normal business hours to view all of the Christiana Borough Ordinances. 

 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 “SPOT LIGHTING” a new or established business in and round our business district. 

                           In the ‘SPOTLIGHT” this quarter is: 
 

Victorian Heritage Inc., P.O. Box 186, Christiana; 610.593.6612; www.victorianheritageinc.com  
 
Victorian Heritage Inc. was established in 1984 by James “Jim” Groff along with his wife Doris.  
For three generations Victorian Heritage Inc. has made it a priority to preserve and restore all 
types of historical buildings constructed between 1700 and the 1890s.  As stated in their Profile 
on their web page, Victorian Heritage specializes in all manner of architectural restoration and 
preservation, including stone work, masonry, out buildings, metalworking, fireplaces, 
chimneys, log cabins and more.  They provide services throughout the counties of Lancaster, 
Lebanon, Chester, Berks and well as southeastern Pennsylvania, northern Delaware and 
Maryland.  Victorian Heritage takes pride in historical accuracy and employ some of the most 
skilled and experienced masons and craftsman in the area.  Their specialty is preserving 
history, one project at a time. For more information and to view their gallery of images 
collected from a number of projects completed over the years visit their web page.  
 
Also, check out their face book page: https://www.facebook.com/victorianheritageinc/ 

 

A note from Borough Manager Carol Pringle: 

Thank you for your “helping hands”!   
 

A sincere and heartfelt Thank You goes out to Denise Glover, our community volunteer, for the 
wonderful decorations she has donated to the Borough and for giving of her time to decorate 
Borough Hall for the Holiday Season.  Her generosity is greatly appreciated. 

The borough has signed a snow removal contract with Angelo of Chester County Septic.  When there is a 
forecast of 10 inches or more he will deploy.  His main focus will be Broad Street, West Slokom Ave and Gay 
Street.  Borough personnel must ensure to have all vehicles removed from the above listed streets.  Angelo 
will start before the storm ends and work through the night if needed which will then allow vehicles to 
return.  The Trustees of the Methodist Church has graciously agreed to work with the borough to allow 
residents to park their vehicles in their lot.  All vehicles will have to be out of the lot before the start of 
Sunday services so the borough can clean their lot.  Thanking you in advance for your cooperation! 
 

http://www.victorianheritageinc.com/
https://www.facebook.com/victorianheritageinc/


 
CODE OFFICER’S CORNER 

A system has been established in alerting residents of ordinance violations.  Green door hangers 
ÉÎÄÉÃÁÔÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÄÅ ÖÉÏÌÁÔÉÏÎ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÐÌÁÃÅÄ ÏÎ ÒÅÓÉÄÅÎÔȭÓ ÄÏÏÒÓ ÂÙ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÄÅ ÏÆÆÉÃÅÒȟ !ÎÔÈÏÎÙ #ÁÍÐÂÅÌÌȢ  
These cards are NOT CITATIONS but are intended as FRIENDLY REMINDERS to residents to address 
the noted issues on the door hangers. Residents may direct questions regarding a violation card they 
received or general questions about the card system to Anthony Campbell, Code Enforcement 
Officer at 610.931.3040.  Remember contact Anthony  prior to starting a project to verify whether a 
permit is required.   

 

BOROUGH POLICE PHONE NUMBERS  
POLICE: 610.593.2234.  Please call this number for all police matters. 

Please DO NOT call the Borough Office. 
If you have a Police Emergency, dial 911.  For Non-Emergency calls, dial 1.800.957.2677 or 610.593.2234, 
Lancaster County Wide Communications Dispatchers answer these numbers 24 hours a day/7 days a week.  
All calls must be taken by the dispatchers to be documented.  The dispatcher then contacts an officer (local or 
state) who will respond to your call. 
 

 
        άYOU SEE SOMETHING SAY SOMETHING” 
For suspicious activity & emergencies immediately call 911 
DO NOT wait until you see an officer! 
 
Contact Mayor Carner 610.593.1195 or 
Police Chief Finfrock 610.593.2234 with your concerns.  
We must work together to keep Christiana crime & drug free!   

 

YEAR 2018 BUDGET HIGHLIGHTS: 
1. Funds have been set aside to purchase a new commercial grade riding mower to replace the 

current mower because parts can no longer be found for repairs. 
2. Two water gate valves will be repaired or replaced which will limit the number of residents 

impacted during a water main issue.  Currently we would have to shut down a large portion of 
town should we have a water main break.  A water gate valve was added on Water St in 2017. 

3. Funds have also been set aside ÔÏ ÒÅÐÌÁÃÅ ÔÈÅ ×ÁÔÅÒ ÆÉÌÔÒÁÔÉÏÎ ÓÙÓÔÅÍ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÂÏÒÏÕÇÈȭÓ ÓÉØ ÓÐÒÉÎÇÓȢ  
Depending on the requirements we must meet, we may need to look to grants to find additional 
funding.  We will be working wiÔÈ ÔÈÅ ÂÏÒÏÕÇÈȭÓ ÅÎÇÉÎÅÅÒ ÁÎÄ $%0Ȣ 

4. The phasing in of new water meters will continue.  100 meters will be replaced in 2018.  You will 
be notified when your meter is scheduled for replacement. 

 
REMINDER:  The bridge on Rt. 372 heading east towards Atglen Borough is scheduled to be  
  replaced in 2018.  The actual start date is unknown as of this writing. 

 
 
HAPPY NEW YEAR!  From Borough Council, Mayor Carner,  
Borough Manager Carol Pringle and Police Chief Finfrock.  
 Let 2018 be a year of peace and harmony within our community. 

 
The Christiana Borough Police 
Department would like to extend 
a Thank You to all who helped fill 
the Christmas Toys for Tots Box 
which was located in the lobby at 
the Borough Hall. 


